
 

OCTOBER
Climate Leaders Coalition 

founding group meets, 
encouraged and facilitated by 

Abbie

FEBRUARY
FMA releases Corporate 

Governance Handbook 2018 
incl ESG guidance for non-listed 

companies 

Rachel Depree joined and Kate 
headed off on parental leave

APRIL
Abbie attends the World 

Business Council for Sustainable 
Development’s Liaison Delegate 

Meeting in Switzerland. 

JUNE
Net Promoter Score 

measurement introduced

JULY
New Quick Guides on Emissions 

Management & Sustainable 
Procurement published

Catherine Jeffcoat joins and Ren 
heads off on parental leave

AUGUST
Future of Work programme 

introduced

SEPTEMBER
SBC membership breaks the 

100 mark business & associate 
combined

OCTOBER
Good Governance primer 

launched 

Picked up by WBCSD, first step to 
engaging with company directors

NOVEMBER
Sustainable procurement workshop 

We engaged with 60 members and a 
50/50 audience of procurement and 

sustainability managers

JANUARY
Kate back from parental leave

FEBRUARY
SBC has grown big enough to hire a dedicated 

Events and Training Manager – Jay Crangle starts. 

Abbie joins the Prime Minister’s Chief Science 
Adviser’s Plastics Panel 

Abbie receives recognition from OCS for her 
support for their sustainability journey

MARCH
Good Life 2.0 Playbook NZ 

launched with workshops in 
Auckland, Wellington and 

Christchurch

APRIL
Now using the Reporting 

Matters international standard 
for the Member Review

Future of Work Primer 
published picked up by WBCSD 

JUNE
Net Promoter Score now at 

42  up from 13 in 2018 

JULY
Abbie presents New Zealand businesses’ 

work on the Sustainable Development 
Goals to the United Nations

Embark event and Climate Leaders 
Coalition marks its first anniversary

AUGUST
SBC celebrates 20 years since the founding of 

NZBCSD at the Annual Council Meeting. Alistair 
Davis steps down as Advisory Board Chair after four 

years and Karen Silk elected. 

Climate Leaders Coalition presents to Environment 
Select Committee on the Zero Carbon Bill

Renee back from parental leave

OCTOBER
Abbie’s leadership recognised with 
Women of Influence – Board and 

Management award

We farewell Renee 

NOVEMBER
Mike Burrell, MFAT, announced 
as incoming Executive Director

Zero Carbon Act passes

DECEMBER
Abbie Reynolds steps down as SBC 

Executive Director

MAY
Science Based Targets workshops  

attended by 45 businesses. 

NZ tied 8th (with Spain) for number of 
businesses with approved SBTs; and tied 12th 
(with South Africa and China) for the number 

of businesses currently going through the 
process (out of 40 countries)

JULY
Alistair Davis elected Chair of 

SBC Advisory Board
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2020 
What next for SBC?

2017

SBC achievements during 
Abbie Reynolds’ leadership
March 2016 to December 2019

MAY
Electric Vehicle partnership programme 

launched – Abbie in leadership group

Abbie’s first high profile event as ED!

AUGUST
Business case for 

sustainability published

SBC launches Climate Vision 
- A cross-sectoral systems 

change programme for 
action on climate change

SEPTEMBER
Abbie presented to OI Group’s Vice 

Presidents of Government Affairs and 
Sustainability, influencing them to 

take their sustainability efforts to the 
next level for OI Global

OCTOBER
Sustainable Freight procurement guidelines launched

Used as the basis for Smart Freight Procurement 
Guidelines (developed with WBCSD and 

WeMeanBusiness) for release August 2019

NOVEMBER
Abbie arranges for Alistair Davis to give a 
presentation on climate change to Major 

Companies Group Forum

Abbie attends United Nations Climate 
Change Conference (COP 22) in Morocco

Alison Herft back from parental leave

DECEMBER
We farewelled Belinda

MARCH
Abbie Reynolds appointed Executive Director

A good move we all agree!

MARCH
Robert Perry and Renee 
Graham joined the team

APRIL
Process conducted to exit 

our first member from 
SBC for failing to meet the 

commitments

MAY
NZX launches revised Code 
of Conduct including ESG 

disclosure for listed and non-
listed organisations

⁕	 113 members – 23% growth over three years

⁕	 SBC has grown big enough to hire a dedicated 
Member Manager – Pravin Sawmy starts 

⁕	 Current team is Kate Ferguson, Robert Perry, 
Jay Crangle, Alison Herft, Deb Bougen, 
Catherine Jeffcoat, and Pravin Sawmy

AUGUST
SBC Advisory Board presents pre-
election brief to the major parties

SBC team has first session on Te Tiriti 
with Te Huia Bill Hamilton

⁕	 86 members

⁕	 Projects included Waste, the Auckland Airport 
precinct and the Natural Capital Protocol

⁕	 The team were Belinda van Eyndhoven, Kate 
Alcock, Anna Heyward, Cat Wilson and Jeremy 
Randall who was covering for Alison Herft 
(parental leave). 

⁕ 	 The first new recruit (of many!): Deb Bougen

⁕	 EV pilot programme for joint procurement 
between business and government work on 
SBC purpose

⁕	 Brilliant Basics series established (Abbie’s 
idea) 

⁕	 Abbie started regular check ins with Aussie 
counterpart Andrew Petersen 
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